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	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



August 19th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
6:00 pm, via Zoom
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 6:01 pm
Attendees:

Finance Committee


Present:

S. Hockenbury -Chair


E. Callahan, D. Comastra, L. Guertin, C. Hodgens, K. Hopkins, D.Madigan, C.Strapponi

Absent: 

D. Piatt

Additional people present

Diana Schindler, Town Manager

Michael Millanowski, Grafton and Upton Rail Road Representative

Edward Burt, Hopedale Water & Sewer Commission Chair

Louis Arcudi, Resident/Board of Selectmen
Votes:

With current Finance Committee Chair, Sam Hockenbury, stating his intention to resign from the Finance Committee to further his education in graduate school in Fall 2020, the board proceeded to elect a new Chair.  Don Commastra nominated Len Gurtin, which he accepted.  All members voted in favor.    
Events:
1. Letter to Hopedale residents to share data regarding upcoming referrendum vote to take place September 15, 2020
· Don Commastra, Len Guertin and Karla Hopkins will serve as sub-committee to draft a letter for review by the full Finance Committee; meeting scheduled for Thursday August 27, 2020 @ 6:00pm via Zoom.
· Diana Schindler will review the letter with appropriate consultants (legal counsel/Office of Campaign and Political Finance) as necessary.
· Don Commastra volunteered to serve as liaison with a printer.  A target date of September 1st was established to have the final document to the printer.
2. Discussion of Hopedale Finance Committee’s position on Town’s Right of First Refusal on a parcel of land being considered for purchase and/or development
· The Committee had a general discussion of information pertaining to the land in question.  During the discussion the land was defined as land adjacent to a recent purchase of 16 acres along the Mendon Town Line zoned as Industrial.  Diana Schindler will share a map depicting the specific outline of land with streets annotated for further clarification.  

· Information was offered by Diana Schindler, Ed Burt, and Mike Millanowski.  The Committee is seeking further clarification regarding the following items:

a) A figure of $1.2M was cited as a purchase price; verification needs to be made as the situation develops

b) Potential rates for bonds were discussed at 15 years @ 4% for $100K/year or 30 years @ 4% for $80k/yr; more concrete numbers will be validated by Town Treasurer, Stephanie L’Etalien. 

c) Options regarding the use of potential free cash situation at the close of FY21can adjust the amount of money to be financed

d) Managing a purchase through deb-exclusion needs to be explored

e) Ed Burt mentioned the potential for private and/or grant funding as an offset to the cost of purchase – amounts needs to be solidifed

f) The timeframe in which the above can be resolved needs to be clarified

The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 7:12 pm.  
Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth S. Callahan

Recording Secretary

Hopedale Finance Committee
